

## **Hospital Bulletin**

A bulletin from Molina Healthcare of Michigan (MHM) • February 18, 2022

## **Authorization Reinstated for Initial Transfers to Skilled Nursing Facilities**

Effective March 1, 2022, Molina will require that hospitals obtain a Prior Authorization (PA) to transfer patients to a Skilled Nursing Facility (SNF). Molina will provide an authorization number upon request following completion of the request and submitted relevant clinical information.

Molina Prior Authorization (PA) Request Forms and additional information can be found at our website – molinahealthcare.com.

Clinical information and Prior Authorization Request Forms should be faxed to the following:

- Medicaid/Marketplace: 800-594-7404
- Medicare Complete Care (HMO SNP) and MI Health Link (MMP): 844-834-2152

Molina will re-evaluate based on the COVID 19 positivity rates weekly and notify providers immediately of any additional changes.

Thank you for serving Molina members! 880 West Long Lake Road - Suite 600 - Troy, MI 48098 Phone 947-622-1230 or 947-218-0897 - Fax 800-594-7404